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August 19, 2009
Ms. Lucille Van Ommering
Cap-and-Trade Section

Office of Climate Change

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

P.O. Box 2815

Sacramento, CA  95812

RE:  July 27, 2009 ARB Workshop Regarding Linking California’s AB32 Cap-and-Trade Program to Other Greenhouse Gas Trading Programs

Dear Ms. Van Ommering:
The California League of Food Processors (CLFP) is a trade association that represents food processing companies with facilities located in California.  A number of these facilities may be compelled to participate in the AB 32 greenhouse gas emissions cap and trade program that is being developed by the California Air Resources Board (ARB).  CLFP appreciates the opportunity to respond to several of the questions raised by ARB staff during the July 27, 2009 workshop regarding linking California’s cap-and-trade program to other greenhouse gas (GHG) trading programs.

CLFP urges ARB to consider a wide range of options to contain cap-and-trade participation costs, including linkage to other emissions markets.  Linking California’s GHG trading program to other national and international markets would increase liquidity and help drive down compliance costs.  Climate change is a global issue, and cannot be adequately addressed through piecemeal local regulation and emissions trading.  
CLP is concerned that ARB may establish restrictions or rigid pre-conditions for linkage and offsets that will effectively isolate California’s GHG emissions market.  In addition to the WCI partnership, all types of linkages (bilateral, unilateral, indirect, etc.) should be given full consideration.  If a U.S. federal GHG cap-and-trade program is implemented the California system should integrate seamlessly with the federal trading standards. 

California is certainly a leader with respect to climate change policy, but ARB should not expect that sovereign nations will have to shape their policies to conform to California standards to allow linkage.  California should not preclude linking with other systems solely because they have emissions borrowing provisions, carbon price ceilings, or marginally different GHG emissions offset standards.  CLFP suggest that, rather than seek reasons not to link with other programs, ARB should focus on seeking common ground and link with markets with strong regulatory oversight and comparable (but not necessarily identical) market structures.  
CLFP looks forward to continued dialogue with ARB regarding the structure and implementation of the cap-and-trade program, including effective linkage to other emissions trading programs.
Sincerely,
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Rob Neenan

Vice President, Government Affairs

California League of Food Processors

1755 Creekside Oaks Drive, Suite 250

Sacramento, CA 95833

Phone:
916-640-8150

e-mail:
rob@clfp.com
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